
Courtesy Visits by Ambassador Shimazaki to 

H.E. Eng. Mohammad Najjar, Minister of Water and Irrigation, 

H.E. Eng. Sakher Dudin, Minister of State for Media Affairs, and 

H.E. Eng. Wajih Azaizeh, Minister of Transport 

 

On 21 January 2021, H.E. Mr. SHIMAZAKI Kaoru, Ambassador of Japan to Jordan, paid 

a courtesy visit to H.E. Eng. Mohammad Al-Najjar, Minister of Water and Irrigation. 

Ambassador Shimazaki reaffirmed that Japan will continue to support Jordan’s water 

sector, which is one of the priorities of Japan’s assistance to Jordan. H.E. Eng. Najjar 

explained current situation of water sector and expressed his gratitude for Japan’s 

assistance to the sector in Jordan, hoping to further strengthen the relationship of two 

countries. 

On the same day, Ambassador Shimazaki also paid a courtesy visit to H.E. Eng. Sakher 

Dudin, Minister of State for Media Affairs. They reaffirmed the strong friendly relations 

between the two countries and exchanged views with regard to ways to deepen the 

bilateral relations in the field of media affairs. H.E. Eng. Dudin expressed his appreciation 

for the recorded congratulatory message by Prime Minister of Japan Mr. SUGA Yoshihide 

on the Jordanian State’s centennial and Japan’s continuous support to Jordan. 

Ambassador Shimazaki also paid a courtesy visit to H.E. Eng. Wajih Azaizeh, Minister 

of Transport on the day and they broadly exchanged views for possibilities of further 

Japanese cooperation in transport sector, especially in the field of public transportation. 

H.E. Eng. Azaizeh appreciated supports from the Government of Japan as one of the main 

donors in Jordan based on friendship between two countries, and Ambassador Shimazaki 

introduced, especially, Japanese technologies of the field. 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

（with H.E. Eng. Sakher Dudin）               （with H.E. Eng. Wajih Azaizeh） 


